

# **Hutterthal Mennonite Church**

Christ Centered-Living, Relating, Serving

## Sunday, May 30, 2021 10:00 a.m.

#### Prelude

All Things Bright and Beautiful-Trad. Melody, arr. Hayes For the Beauty o the Earth- Conrad Kocher, arr. Hayes

Call to Worship

**Prayer** 

**Gathering Hymn** *God is Here among Us* VT #62

**Sharing Time** 

**Prayer** 

Children's Time

Special Music My Soul Longs for the Lord

Scripture Psalm 31:23-24; Philippians 4:10-13,

Isaiah 40:27-31; Romans 8:1-11; John 15:1-17

**Sermon** "Jesus' Power Pulls Us Through"

**Responding Hymn** The Lord is My Light VT #437

Offering Blessing  $_{\#}$ 

Sending Hymn Spirit of Life VT #368

Benediction

Postlude Jesus Is All the World to Me

Will L. Thompson, arr. Hayes

HMC Service may be viewed on our web-page:

www.HMCFreeman.org

## TODAY May 30 10:00 am

Accompanist: Charlene Friesen Worship Leader: Amanda Mettler Gathering Hymn: performed by

First Mennonite Church of Winnipeg

**Children's Time:** Joyce Hofer

Special Music: performed by Keith Getty, Kristyn Getty and

Graham Kendrick

arranged by Les and Mary Rensink

Scripture readers: Egan and Isaac Mettler, Alyssa Hofer, Isabel and

Addison Waltner

Message: Pastor Randall Koehler

Responding Hymn: performed by Notre Dame Folk Choir

**Sending Hymn:** performed by The GWVibes

### NEXT SUNDAY June 6 10:00 am

Accompanist: Norma Hofer

Worship Leader: VBS leaders and children

Children's Time: . DVBS Special Music: DVBS

**VBS Noon meal** 

### **CALENDAR**

May Project: Swan Lake Christian Camp, cash project

**May 31 - June 4.** Hutterthal VBS 9:00-12:00

June 8: 1:30 pm. Prayer Shawl group meeting at HMC.

**Next Sunday, June 6,** is VBS Sunday. The deacons will be providing a noon meal after our worship service in the basement for all who can stay and fellowship. Ham sandwiches, chips, fresh vegetables, and dessert will be served as a way to celebrate our annual VBS program and the hard work that all of our volunteers gave for our HMC children.

HMC Sunday School and coffee time will resume June 13th, for both adults and children. Adults will meet in basement and children in inter generation room as one class for all ages. Mask are optional it is at your own discretion. Teachers are not required to wear masks.

**SD MCC Relief Sale Bike Race/Ride** Registration forms for the are available in the foyer. You may also download the form at <a href="https://sdmccreliefsale.weeblv.com/bike-riderace.html">https://sdmccreliefsale.weeblv.com/bike-riderace.html</a>

Mennonite Women's Retreat is currently scheduled for September 18-19, 2021 at Swan Lake Christian Camp. Would you consider attending this year? Leadership is gathering comments regarding whether we should continue as is tradition, consider alternatives, or cancel for the year. Currently, no programming is planned. Please send comments, suggestions, or to volunteer as an organizer to Charity Ortman at <a href="mailto:charityjb@gmail.com">charityjb@gmail.com</a>, 925-7468, or text (574) 238-0692.

SAVE THOSE COINS - The SD MCC Relief Sale will again be receive ng coins through the My Coins Count project at the Relief Sale on July 10 at the Arboretum. This year features WATER AT SCHOOL in Nicaragua. Join MCC to provide clean water at rural schools in the Bluefields area of Nicaragua where students don't have a safe water supply. Your coins will help construct new wells at some schools and repair existing water systems at others. With these improvements, students will have the water they need to drink and wash their hands. The wells will also benefit families who live near the schools, improving the health of whole communities!

\$25 helps to repair a school water system

\$130 provides a carbon water filter for one school

\$1,400 is the average cost of one complete well for a school in Nicaragua

Let's see how many schools we can help secure clean water!

Et Cetera Shoppe News: Thanks to our financial director, the Et Cetera Shoppe has received grant monies that will allow us to give the retail area of the store a major facelift! We are seeking volunteers to assist with this project. We need painters, furniture movers, organizers, and handy-men-and-women of all kinds. We're looking to get the work done approximately between June 8 and 25. If you are a supporter of the shop, would you give us one day (or even half a day) of your time?? If you would be willing to help with this exciting project, even for a short time, PLEASE let Kris Carlson or Anita Eisenbeis know. You can also call the shop at 925 -7098 or email us at etcttv@gwtc.net.

**Salem Mennonite Home annual meeting** on Tuesday, June 8 at 7:00 p.m., please join us! We will be meeting at the Prairie Arboretum Visitors Center. The evening will include a financial report and future plans. Weather permitting, we will meet outdoors under the pergola. Masks are encouraged if we meet indoors.

**Central Plains Annual Meeting** isn't just for delegates and pastors (although if you are delegate or pastor and haven't registered—register now!) All are invited to learn, fellowship, worship and discern together! Worship services will be available for streaming (for free!), but to participate in the fellowship and discernment of delegate sessions or workshops, you'll need to register at <a href="https://www.centralplainsmc.org/annual-meeting-2021">www.centralplainsmc.org/annual-meeting-2021</a>.

## **Prayer Requests and Praise:**

- Pray for Jerome Kleinsasser's family in his recent passing.
- Pray for local farmers, farm-workers, agri-business employees, and undocumented agricultural workers. Pray for safety and peace as they watch fluctuating markets and wait for unpredictable weather patterns.
- Pray for the families and individuals of Hutterthal. Pray for listening ears, seeing eyes, and discerning hearts as we all follow together in the way of Jesus.
- Pray for the congregations hosting Vacation Bible School this summer. Including here at HMC, when VBS starts May 31 thru June 4th. Pray that God would multiply our efforts to share the good news about the way of Jesus with children and families in our communities.

Pastor Randall's contact information:
phone - 309-208-6032
email - pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com
mailing address - PO Box 384
818 S Albert St, Freeman SD 57029
Church Office contact: 605.925.7186
Office hours:

Wednesday - Saturday: 7-11 am; 1-3 pm email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net